REDACTED

From: Jen Mott

Sent: Monday, November 13, 2023 2:02 PM

To: Wesley Thomas (Wesley.Thomas@deg.oregon.gov) <Wesley.Thomas@degq.oregon.gov>

Cc: Chip Byrd (WByrd@sevenson.com) <WByrd@sevenson.com>; Bob Wyatt - NW Natural
(robert.wyatt@nwnatural.com) <robert.wyatt@nwnatural.com>; Patty Dost (pdost@pearllegalgroup.com)
<pdost@pearllegalgroup.com>; Rob Ede <robe@hahnenv.com>; Tim Stone <tstone@anchorgea.com>; Crystal, Mike
<MDCrystal@sevenson.com>; Ryan Barth <rbarth@anchorgea.com>; Joe Burke <jburke@sevenson.com>

Subject: Gasco: Request for No Longer Contained-In Determination

Wes,

The following is provided on behalf of Chip Byrd.

Mr. Thomas,

Please find the attached letter requesting “No Longer Contained-In"” Determination for non-hazardous soils generated
during the rebuilding of containment area for new Siltronic Pretreatment oil water separator at NW Natural’s Gasco
Facility, 7900 NW St. Helens Rd., Portland, Oregon

As described in the letter, A trace concentration of cis-1,2-dichloroethene (cis-1,2-DCE) was detected in the composite
sample collected from stockpile soils, which would otherwise bear a FO02-listed hazardous waste code (spent TCE

halogenated solvent) due to a likely source from within the Siltronic TCE Contaminated Media Management Area

Though not material to this “no longer contained-in” request for DEQ’s information we are also providing laboratory
data establishing that soil does not exhibit the toxicity characteristic regulatory levels.
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Any questions, please contact me.

William (Chip) Byrd

WWTP Superintendent

Sevenson Environmental Services, Inc.
7900 NW St. Helens Road

Portland, OR 97210
WByrd@sevenson.com

Office: 503-286-1785

Mobile: 716-583-2754

Jen Mott @

Project Coordinator

Anchor QEA, LLC

jmott@anchorgea.com

6720 S Macadam Ave, Suite 300, Portland, OR 97219
(503) 972-5014

This electronic message transmission contains information that may be confidential and/or privileged work product prepared in anticipation of
litigation. The information is intended for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you are not the intended recipient, please be aware
that any disclosure, copying, distribution, or use of the contents of this information is prohibited. If you have received this electronic transmission
in error, please notify us by telephone at 503.972.5014.





